
 

 

Remembrance Masses 
 

St Senan’s Church, Knockerra 6 p.m. 
 

Saturday 8th February 
1st Anniversary: Cathy Mulqueen 

Tommy Griffin, Knockerra 

Bridie Madigan, Derrylough 

 

Saturday 15th February 
Months Mind: PJ Madigan, Knockerra 

Kitty & Tommie Flanagan, Coolminga 

Nora & Michael Clune & son Michael 

Michael & Teresa Moloney, Tonovoher 

Josephine Boland, Lower Knockerra 

 

St. Imy’s Church, Killimer 11 a.m. 
 

Sunday 9th February 
T J Crowe, Killimer 

Kevin O’Connell, Knockerra 

 

Sunday 16th February 
Francie Lillis, Ballymacrinnan 

 

Reader for St. Senan’s Church, Knockerra 

Saturday 15th February: Faye Collins 

 

Eucharistic Minister for St. Senan’s 

Church, Knockerra 
Saturday 15th February. Sean Blake 

 

Eucharistic Minister for St Imy’s Church  
Sunday 16thFebruary Pat Culligan & Anne Browne 

 

Killimer Church Serving Rota 
Sunday 16thFebruary: Bobby O’Driscoll & Ciara 

Kennedy 

 

Your Parish Donations 
Totals for last weekend. Baskets €132 & Envelopes 

€275. Thank you for your continued support 
 

 

Congratulations 
Congratulations to Trisha Downes,  Knocknahoun and 

Adam Kallis, Australia, who were married recently in 

St. Senan’s Church, Knockerra. We wish them every 

happiness in the future lives together. 

 

Safeguarding Training 
Who needs to be trained? Anyone who has contact/role 

with children in parish or dioceses. Training is required 

every 3 years. A new training programme has been 

introduced and training requirements are as follows: 

Full Day: The training is for new parish safeguarding 

reps/priests/youth ministry or people in roles with 

children in parish e.g. pray & play, family mass groups, 

choir directors, organists, Eucharistic Ministers that 

have not undertaken the full days training in the last 4 

years, since the new policy was introduced in 2016.  A 

full day of training will take place in Kilrush Golf Club 

on Saturday 29th February. We ask that all those who 

need update in training to attend this day. 

Oakhill Players 
Oakhill Players will be presenting the wonderful play 

Sive by JB Keane in Knockerra Hall on 1st, 2nd, 8th and 

9th February. 

Killimer GAA 
Registration for all members will take place in the 

clubhouse on Saturday, 15th February (7-8 p.m.) 

and Sunday, 16th February (12-1 p.m.).  Forms will be 

available on the day. They will have been dropped to 

the schools before that by Eve, so please check those 

school bags! It is €50 for an adult and €90 for a 

family.  If your registration is not paid up then you will 

not go into the draws for All Ireland tickets.  

 

The club are hosting a Poker Classic on Friday, 7th 

February at 9:30 p.m. at Kilrush Golf Club.  The entry 

fee is €30 with a bonus for early entrants.  All support 

would be appreciated. Míle buíochas gach duine.  

 

Irish Grinds 
Exam grinds available for Leaving and Junior 

Certificate students in Irish. 

Contact (087) 6811653. 

 

 

  

 

8th & 9th February 2020 
Fr Michael Sheedy: Tel: 9051093 Fr. Pat Larkin: 9062729 

Newsletter: Caroline Lynch 0860660535- carolineylynch@yahoo.com 

Parish Safeguarding Representatives: Marie Callinan & Laura Fennell 

 



 

C.I.O.C.  Computer  Courses:  
Basic  Computer Literacy: QQI Level 3 

Information  Technology   Skills: QQI Level 4 

Reception & Front Line Office Skills:   QQI  Level 5 

Desktop Publishing:  QQI  Level 5 

E.C.D.L.  Computers  I.C.S. Skills. 

If you wish to enrol please contact Frances/ Louise at 

CIOC, Elevation Business Park, Clonroad, Ennis, Co 

Clare. Phone: 065 68 41009, email : 

education@cioc.ie   

Anyone on a payment from the Department of Social 

Protection maybe eligible for funding. 

 

Pilgrimage to Medjugorje 
Bishop Fintan Monahan will lead a 7-night pilgrimage 

to Medjugorje from July 22-29, 2020 with direct 

flights from Dublin to Mostar-Medjugorje Airport. 

Mass daily with full religious programme with 

sightseeing and visit to local sites of interest. Air-

conditioned accommodation close to St James’ 

Church with breakfast and evening meals included. 

Price is €725 per person sharing. For more 

information please contact Marian Pilgrimages on 

Dublin 01.878.8159 or info@marian.ie 

 

M Ed in Religious Education degree at 

Mary Immaculate College 

 
Mary Immaculate College (MIC) is delighted to 

announce that applications are now open for its 

Master of Education in Religious Education. This 

two-year, part-time Master in Education is designed 

for teachers and educators who want to augment their 

understanding of religious education in the 

contemporary classroom and become religious 

education leaders in their schools, offers a variety of 

experience  to build knowledge, competency and 

skills in religious education, framed within the 

primary-level context. For full details on the 

programme go to www.mic.ie or contact the 

Admissions Office at admissions@mic.ul.ie or T: 061 

204348 

 

Missionvale 
The three students from Kilrush Community School, 

Ruth Callinan, Hannah O’Dea & Nicola Keating are 

all set for their volunteering trip to Missionvale in 

South Africa on the 14th February  next. 

The draw for the fundraising raffle of a Limousin 

Heifer donated by Gerry Callinan took place in the 

Community School on Friday, January 31st and the 

winner was Jackie Hassett, Killimer. 

Huge thanks to everyone who supported the girls 

fundraising efforts. 

 

 

West Clare Family Resource Centre 
Crochet and Knitting 

Every Monday from 2.15 to 3.45pm at the West Clare 

Family Resource Centre, Community Centre, 

Kilrush.  Learn to Crochet or Knit with help from our 

wonderful volunteer.  Share patterns, chat and have 

fun. All welcome. 

Mobile phone and Internet training in Kilrush 

Get to grips with the Internet on your mobile phone or 

laptop by joining an introductory 6 week training 

course starting on Tues 11th February.  To book your 

place contact the centre on 065 9052173. 

  

U18 Kilrush Rugby 
Kilrush U18 Ladies are in the Munster Final! Kilrush 

defeated Skibbereen 21-10 and two local girls Meadbh 

O’ Driscoll and Aoibhin Cunningham were part of that 

fantastic team. The final is on 15/02 in Thomond Park 

against Ennis RFC. Well done to all the girls, it is a 

great achievement. Good luck ladies. 

 

Diocesan Pilgrimage to Lourdes 
This Tuesday 11th February World Day of Prayer for 

the Sick is the 162nd anniversary of the Apparitions of 

Our Lady to St. Bernadette in Lourdes.  This year’s 

Diocesan Pilgrimage will leave Shannon on Friday 

June 26th, returning on Wednesday July 1st The cost 

this year is €725 per person sharing. €20 discount for 

online booking at www.joewalshtours.ie    

Booking forms can be obtained from: Joe Walsh Tours, 

143 Lower Baggot Street, Dublin 2. Telephone: (01) 

2410810  A limited number of sick or assisted pilgrims 

will be accommodated in the Sanctuary of Lourdes at a 

cost of €638 Applications for sick pilgrims only to Fr. 

Tom Ryan, Pilgrimage Director, Cathedral House 

Station Road Ennis, Co. Clare.  Telephone: (065) 

6824043 

Families or individuals often sponsor a family member, 

parents, or a friend on the occasion of an anniversary or 

Jubilee with a visit to Lourdes. Sponsorship for sick 

people is always welcome. For more details, see poster 

in Church porch and on the Killaloe Diocese website 

www.killaloediocese.ie or from Fr Tom Ryan 

 

Church Cleaning Rota for February 

St Imy’s Church & Flowers 
Imy Kerrigan, Veronica Hassett, Margaret Madigan 

and Berni Kelly 

 

St. Senan’s Church 
Mary Callaghan, Bernie Moloney & Dolores Miniter 

 

St. Senan’s Church Flowers  
Nora Madigan & Mary Callaghan 

 

 


